From:

@ec.europa.eu>
Sent: riday, April 5, 2019 2:18 PM

To:

@ec.europa.eu>
Subject: Fw: Ares(2018)6389339 - Meeting with the European Federation of Bottled Waters

celui-ci?

Ares(2018)6389339 - Meeting with the European Federation of Bottled Waters

<u>@ec.europa.eu</u>>. All responses have to be sent to this email address. <u>@ec.europa.eu</u>>. Toutes les réponses doivent être effectuées à cette adresse électronique.

Meeting with the European Federation of Bottled Waters	
	Tuesday 11/12 at FOODDRINK siege Rue Nerviers
	12 people from different brands and countries.
	Topics covered:
	-SUP and fishing gear proposal of Directive — with focus on article 6 on tethered caps
- B1 representatives	
If we shared any docs with them (to be put in attachment)	EFE (Expresented the state of play of negotations Industry raised the issue of costs to the sector and specially for SMEs. E replained the difficulties related with their proposal of amendment to article 1s and 17 of waiting until 2025 to see if a target of collection of 90% for the caps of the 90% collection target for beverage bottles. The difficulty to monitor the caps that are collected in EFR systems the time needed to report and analyse if the target will be reached or not. They considered that the citable artistated cup is not a standard since it lacks strength in the connection to the opa and it is not safe. The tethered caps used for sports drinks are screwed but not fully statched (is this a problem since we say in article 8"only if the caps and lids remain attached to the container during the products intended use stage"?]. The industry spoke on the impacts on SMEs especially those that have the same lines for carbonated and still water lines. The present differentiation of dates proposed by EP and Council is actually bade for this small producers with only one line that will have to adapt the line in 2020 for still water and will not be able to put normal caps in the carbonated drinks. Confirmed that ALER havely included in law oncy regyran for 2019 the development of a harmonized still fallow. Informed that CER havely included in law oncy regyran for 2019 the development of a harmonized directive. At ho new documents were shared
- Conclusions/follow up.	It seems that industry was convinced that their proposal of amendment is unworkable and it is hoping that additional time would be agreed by the institutions. It was also mentioned the possibility of some MS raising this issue in COREPER of 14.12.